Number: PL-321
Date: April 12,2002
From: North American Numbering Plan Administration (NANPA)

Subject: Supplemental Information NPA Overlay 954/754 NPA (Southeast Florida)

In Docket 990455-TL, Order No. PSC-00-1937-PAA-TL, issued October 20, 2000, the
Florida Public Service Commission (FPSC) approved an all-services overlay of the 954
NPA that serves Broward County (Ft. Lauderdale), Florida. NANPA has assigned NPA
code 754 for this purpose. Implementation of the overlay was ordered in FPSC Order
No. PSC-01-1403-PCO-TL on June 28, 2001. PL-318 was issued March 26, 2002
extending the permissive dialing for six NXX codes.

NANPA has received a communication from the FPSC extending the permissive dialing
on an additional 33 NXX codes. In this most recent communication the FPSC has
deferred, for selected NXX codes, the implementation of mandatory 10-digit dialing until
July 1, 2002.

The selected NXX codes, inclusive of the previous six noted in PL-318, are 971, 926,
943, 946, 523, 527, 321, 421, 427, 428, 429, 462, 463, 467, 491, 522, 523, 524, 525, 584,
587, 596, 735, 746, 760, 761, 763, 764, 767, 782, 784, 785, 792, 797, 920, 942, 963, 968,
and 979.

Please refer any general questions about this activity to Thomas C. Foley, NANPA, on
407-389-8929. Specific questions should be directed to the appropriate service provider.



